
SOUTHEASTERN 
CAMPUS BULLETIN , OFFICE OF 

STUDENT AFFAIRS 

September 20-24, 1982 

Monday, September 20 

No reported activities 

Tuesday, September 21 

10:00 AM 

5:00 PM 

Wednesday, September 22 

10:00 AM 

r 

X, 4 

Chapel: Missionary Day. Mrs. Anne Neil, SBC Mission-
ary to Ghana and Fletcher Visiting Professor of 
Missions. 

Student Council Meeting. 

Chapel: Dr. William F. Bishop, Director of Teaching/ 
Training Ministries - S.C. Baptist State Convention. 

10:30 AM or after chapel Meeting of all seniors who will graduate in December. 

Thursday, September 23 

10:00 AM 

7:00 PM 

8:00 PM 

Friday, September 24 

10:00 AM 

10:00 AM 

4:30 PM 

NOTICES: 

Binkley Chapel. 

Chapel: Mr. Ron Wilkins, Student Council President. 

Student-led vespers. An informal worship for every-
one. Music presented by Karen Wilson. Malinda Dun-
lap will speak on her ministry experience at the 
World's _Fair this summer. 

Concert by Raleigh Symphony Orchestra, featuring 
Jacquelyn Culpepper, soprano. Binkley Chapel. 

S.C. Club Meeting. Bethea Room (below Appleby Chapel). 
All South Carolinians invited. Officers and plans to 
be discussed. 

Student recital. Ramona Prestwood, organist. Binkley 
Chapel.. 

Deadline to drop courses without penalty. 

PRACTICUM IN Practicum in Home Mission (H2324) will be offered' 
HOME MISSIONS: the summer of 1983. The seminary and the Home Mission 

Board place students in several states including 
North Carolina for ten weeks of starting new churches. More information may 
be gained from the chapel service led by Southeasterners in the 1982 Practicum 
on Tuesday, September 28. Also, interested students may meet with Dr. Nelson 
Tilton of the HMB who is available at 11 AM, 1 PM, and 2 PM in conference room 
A in Broyhill Hall. The practicum offers 8 hours of credit and carries sti-
pends and expenses. 

CLUB PRESIDENTS: Club presidents or representatives are asked to 
contact the Communications Office or John Snipes re-

garding group pictures of club officers. Call extension 270. 

OVERSEAS MINISTRY 
STUDY CENTER: 

An opportunity is available for Study at the Overseas 
Ministries Study Center in Ventnor, New Jersey this 
January. "The Whole Gospel for the Whole World" 

(OVER) 



will be the topic for the week of January 3-7, 1983. Last year,students from 
28 of the co-sponsoring seminaries enrolled. Southeastern offers the course 
for credit under H2268 in the seminary catalogue. Applications and information 
may be received from Professor Braswell in Stealy 310. 

ESTHER ADAMS 'SEMINARS: The first program in the 1982-83 Esther Adams Seminars 
for seminary wives will be held in Bethea Room, 

Appleby Hall, Monday, September 27 from 7:30 to 9:30 PM. Mrs. Mary Cosby from 
the Church of Our Saviour, Washington, D.C. will be the guest speaker and will 
be exploring the theme" 'Tis A Gift To Be Simple." Free child care is avail-
able and all seminary wives are urged to attend. 

SOUTHEASTERN RUNNERS: If you are interested in Joining a running club, come 
to our first month1y meeting September 24 at 10:00 AM 

in the cafeteria. Experienced-beginners; young-old; male-female; all are 
welcomed. For more information call Conrad (556-1100) or Felicia (556-2918). 

STUDENT COUNCIL Students interested in running for an open Student 
POSITIONS: Council position should pick up a resume and return 

it by Sept. 23 to the Student Affairs office or give 
it to David Morrow. The offices to be filled with number of representatives 
to be elected are as follows: D.Min. (1), Th.M. (1), M.Div-Middler (1),M.Div. 
Junior (3), l1RE Senior (1), A.Div. Junior (1), Seminary Council (1), Chair-
persons are needed for the Arts Committee, Spiritual Life Connnittee, Ethics 
Committee, and the Student Welfare Committee. Students interested in serving 
cm a faculty committee should secure a resume and return it by Sep.t. 23. The 
faculty committees with openings are: Convocation, Lectures & Missionary Days; 
Graduation & Commencement; Student Discipline; Library. Descriptions of 
positions can be found in the Student Handbook. 

TUTORS NEEDED: If you are interested in giving one hour a week of 
your time to help a public school student, let Joe 

Glass or Mark Grumbles know when and what subjects you would be willing to 
tutor. Your help is needed and appreciated. Contact Joe Glass, Room 31, 
Bostwick Dorm at 556-2997 or Mark Grtllllbles at 556-6622 as soon as possible. 

F.O.C.U.S.: F.O.C.U.S., Fellowship of Christians United in Service, 
is a volunteer organization of committed men and women 

in the areas of music, drama, creative worship, youth retreats, children's 
retreats, preaching, teaching and other areas of spiritual leadership. We 
work with churches in the surrounding areas only during the regularly scheduled 
school sessions, September to November and February to April. If you are 
interested in being a part of this organization, please stop by Mackie Commons 
Room,Tuesday, September 21 between- 2:00 and 4:00 for an application. For more 
information concerning F.O.C.U.S., call Ida Lee at 556-6394. 

G.E.D. PREP CLASS: Wake Technical College is providing a GED (high school 
equivalency test) preparatory class at Wake Forest 

High on Tuesday and Thursday evenings from 7-9 PM. The only cost will be for 
books. For more information contact Mary Frances Thompson at 556-6323. 

MISSIONS SURVEY: Students who have had missions experience or who 
have an interest in missions are asked to complete 

the survey below and leave it in Dr. Alan Neely's box, second floor, Stealey 
Hall or at the switchboard. 

Name 
Address 

Summer, Semester, Etc. 

Phone 

Missions Experience: 
Foreign Mission Board (Journeymen, etc.) _______ _ 
Home Mission Board (US-2, etc.) 
Other 

Vocational Interests: Foreign Mission Board 
Home Mission Board 

r 

( 

Information for the Campus Bulletin should be in the Student Affairs office 
by 12 noon Wednesday. 
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